
 
ASD.CHSS 

BULLETIN 02. 2025-2026 
 
Date  :  August 5, 2025 

To  :  G5-10 Parents and Guardians (Alabang Campus) and BRafeNHS 

 

From  :   Ms. Julie Agudo 
   Campus Health Safety and Security Office Head 
 

 
Noted by :   Br. Antonio Cesar Servando FSC                                                                                               

    Director, Administrative Services Department   
 

Re  :   G5-10 Early Dismissal and Shift to Asynchronous Classes Due to Fuel  
    Smell Along the Creek Beside DLSZ  

 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

As part of our continued safety response to the strong fuel smell detected along the creek beside 
DLSZ, we are implementing an early dismissal for Grades 5–10 students in Alabang Campus 
and suspending onsite classes for the Br. Rafael Donato FSC Night High School (BRafeNHS) 
today, August 5, 2025. 

Please be advised of the following dismissal time: 
 

● Grades 5 and 6: Dismissal at 12:00 PM 
● Grades 7 to 10: Dismissal at 12:30 PM 

These grade levels will shift to structured asynchronous learning for any remaining scheduled subjects. 
Please note that all after-school activities and trainings will be postponed. 

Dismissal Reminders: 

● Students will be released through their usual dismissal gates and protocols. Departure 
Permits will no longer be issued. Parents do not need to fetch their children from the 
classrooms. 



 
● Face masks are strongly recommended for all fetchers and students. 

 
● RTSP vans will be allowed to pick up students at Caliraya Parking and in front of St. La Salle 

Building, with guidance from the Security Team 
 

Health and Safety Advisory: 

Exposure to fuel fumes may result in: 

● Dizziness 
 

● Headache 
 

● Nausea or vomiting 
 

● Difficulty breathing 
 

● Asthma or allergic rhinitis flare-ups 
 

● Other respiratory concerns 
 

If your child experiences any of these symptoms, please move them to a well-ventilated area, 
loosen any tight clothing, offer water if they are conscious, and seek immediate medical attention or visit 
the nearest clinic. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation as we prioritize the health and safety of our 
students. We will continue to monitor the situation and update the community accordingly.  

For additional information about the incident, please refer to the Statement from Alabang Country Club 
Inc. and the Statement from Barangay Ayala Alabang. 

https://www.dlszobel.edu.ph/wp-content/uploads/2025/08/From-ACCI.pdf
https://www.dlszobel.edu.ph/wp-content/uploads/2025/08/From-ACCI.pdf
https://www.dlszobel.edu.ph/wp-content/uploads/2025/08/From-BAA-scaled.jpeg
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